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Metropolitan King County Council
Transportation, Economy, and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	13
	Name:
	Jake Tracy

	Proposed No.:
	2023-0377
	Date:
	November 16, 2023



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2023-0377 would authorize the Executive to accept a donation of three parcels on Vashon-Maury Island, appraised at $75,000, that are currently owned by the Vashon Park District. The County would preserve the parcels for habitat conservation purposes. 

SUMMARY

Proposed Motion (PM) 2023-0377 would authorize the Executive to accept a donation of three parcels on Vashon-Maury Island, appraised at seventy-five thousand dollars, that are currently owned by the Vashon Park District. These parcels are known as the Mileta Creek Preserve, and total roughly fifteen acres. The County would preserve the parcels for habitat conservation purposes. One corner of the preserve is adjacent to the 320-acre, King County-owned Maury Island Marine Park. The Executive estimates that ongoing maintenance of the parcels will require roughly $1,000 a year, to be paid using existing budget authority.

Because the parcels' appraised value of $75,000 exceeds the $50,000 threshold in K.C.C. 2.80.060, the code requires that the donation be accepted on behalf of the County by the Council by motion.

BACKGROUND 

Mileta Creek Preserve. Mileta Creek Preserve is an open space area  consisting of three parcels totaling just under fifteen acres. The preserve is located in the central portion of Maury Island; the location is shown in Attachments 4 and 5 to this staff report. The preserve has been under Vashon Park District ownership since 1992. One corner of the preserve is adjacent to the 320-acre, King County-owned Maury Island Marine Park. 

Parks Donations. King County Code (K.C.C.) 7.08.070 provides the King County Parks and Recreation Division with the authority to solicit gifts from individuals, foundations, not-for-profit organizations, and corporate sources, provided that such gifts are used for parks purposes. K.C.C. 2.80.060 requires that any gifts for parks and recreation purposes that exceed $50,000 be accepted on behalf of King County by the King County council by motion.

ANALYSIS

PM 2023-0377 would authorize the Executive to accept a donation from the Vashon Parks District of the three parcels on Vashon-Maury Island that make up the Mileta Creek Preserve. The Executive estimates that ongoing maintenance of the parcels will require roughly $1,000 a year, to be paid using existing budget authority.

The donation agreement is Attachment A to the motion. The addendum to the agreement states that King County has until December 15, 2023 to remove remaining contingencies – Council approval being the one remaining – and that closing will happen by December 31, 2023.

Council staff has not identified any issues with the proposed agreement. 

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2023-0377 (and its attachment)
2. Transmittal Letter
3. Fiscal Note
4. Detail Map
5. Vicinity Map
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